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Message from the Head Teacher 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
The two main themes of last week were remembrance and recognition. 
 
On Monday, Remembrance Day, we observed two minutes silence at 11.11am as a mark of respect to 
remember the soldiers who have fallen in the First World War as well as other conflicts all around the 
world.  Remembrance was also the theme of last week’s assemblies, led by our Senior Prefect Team, who 
focused on reminding students about the sheer number of casualties arising from both World Wars as 
well as the different ways in which we can honour the memories of the fallen. They also talked about 
putting together a WHSG Time Capsule for future generations and outlined the various ways in which 
students could contribute to this.  
 
The other key event last week was our GCSE Prizegiving; one of the important ways in which we  
recognise and celebrate our students’ achievements at GCSE, as well as their contribution to the wider 
life of the school.  This was the first time that we used the Sports Hall for the event and meant that we 
were able to be joined by large numbers of parents and close family members. Our Guest of Honour was 
Elaina Boateng, Production Co-ordinator at the BBC, Radio and Event Host, Speaker and Podcaster and 
former Head Girl here at Wallington.  As well as presenting the prizes and certificates, she provided some 
inspiring words and guidance to the students including the importance of developing character by taking 
advantage of all the different opportunities that are on offer both inside and outside school.  
 
Finally a reminder that this Friday 22 November and the following Monday 25 November, the school will 
be closed for the ‘Wallington Weekend’. 
 

Have a great week. 

 

R V Booth 

Headteacher 

PFA Quiz Night 

Thank you to all those who attended, it was a very enjoyable evening. 

Thanks to all members of the PFA for organising and helping during the 

evening. 



The Week Ahead 

Monday 18 November 

Year 11 Mocks to 22 November 

Tuesday 19 November 

08.00-16.00—Amazon, Women In IT - 7 Year 8 students 

19.00—KS3 Recital 

Wednesday 20 November 

Year 9 Netball v Nonsuch A+B (A) 

Thursday 21 November 

08.25-14.50—PFA mufti day.  

Friday 22—Monday 25 November 

Wallington Weekend—no staff or students in school 

Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 26 November 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 Mock GCSE Art (1) 

Wednesday 27 November 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 Mock GCSE Art (2) 

08.50-10.50—Year 9 PSHCE - Consent 

16.00-18.00—Careers Evening (1) 

Thursday 28 November 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 Food Practical Mock NEA2 Exam Group 1 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 Mock GCSE Photography (1) 

17.00-18.30—University Taster Event - Open to Y11 & Y12 students 

& their parents & Nonsuch High School for Girls 

18.00-19.00—New York 2020 Parents' Information Evening 

Friday 29 November 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 Food Practical Mock NEA2 Exam Group 2 

08.25-14.50—Year 11 Mock GCSE Photography (2) 

09.00—BMO Round 1 

09.00—Senior Kangaroo 

Saturday 30 November 

PFA Christmas Fayre 

Monday 2—Wednesday 11 December 

Year 11 Language Mock Oral Exams 

Monday 2 December 

Year 7 Netball v Coombe Wood 7A (H)  

Year 8 Netball v Coombe Wood 7A (H)  

Tuesday 3 December 

19.00-20.00—Carol Service at St Patrick's 

Wednesday 4 December 

08.25-14.50—Year 12 & 13 Art/Photography Creative Process 

Lectures at Institute of Education 

Year 7 Netball v Old Palace 7A&B (H) 

Thursday 5 December 

16.00-19.00—Year 13 Parents' Evening 



Shoebox Appeal 

A reminder that if your daughter is involved in packing a shoebox full of goodies for a homeless person, 

that all shoeboxes must be brought into school and delivered to the Quiet Room (next to the gym) on 

Tuesday 19 November.  I am sure our shoeboxes will help to put a smile on a person who is homeless and 

we are very grateful to those all involved.  

Tabitha—12 COL 

Sutton Night Watch  

What can I put in my Shoebox? 

 

Hat, gloves, scarf, boxers 

* socks (thermal if poss) 

* shampoo, comb 

* shower gel/body wash 

* toothbrush, toothpaste 

* deodorant 

* lip balm 

* razors 

* tissues/wet wipes 

* torch (pref wind up type) 

* note pad, pens, pencils 

* chocolate, sweets, cereal bars 

* Christmas card—personalised with letter if you like 

 



First Aid Procedures / First Aid Room 

As winter approaches, it is timely to remind parents and carers of the procedures we have if students 

are unwell at school.  Our aim is  to keep our students healthy, resilient and prevent the spread of 

infection to students and staff. 

 The first aid room is the last port of call for students feeling unwell.  Students may be sent 

back to lessons if they are deemed fit to attend.  However, if your daughter is feeling unwell 

at school she should tell her teacher who will assess and send her to the first aid room.  On 

arrival she will be assessed by a first aider and if they feel she is not well enough to stay in 

school, they will ring a parent/carer to collect her.  Students should NEVER phone a parent 

themselves to inform them they are unwell. 

 

 A reminder that we do not keep pain relief e.g. paracetamol, throat lozenges or any medication in the first aid room 

other than that stored for individual students (see below).     We are currently seeing a number of students with colds 

so please therefore encourage your daughter to come to the medical room only if she feels too unwell to continue in 

school for the remainder of the day and we need to contact you to collect her. 

 

 If your daughter needs to take medication whilst at school, she should hand it in to the first aid room in an envelope 

marked with her name and form and instructions on dosage.  A relevant form must accompany the medication which 

can be downloaded from our website—School Life, Pastoral, Parental Permission Store and Administer Meds or via 

the following link:-https://fluencycontent-schoolwebsite.netdna-ssl.com/ ileCluster/WallingtonHighGirls/Mainfolder/

School-Life astoral-/Parental-permission-store-and-administer- meds.pdf 

 If your daughter has been vomiting or is suffering from diarrhoea, she should not come into school for 48 hours to 

prevent the spread of infection to others. 

  

Do we have your Up to Date Mobile Numbers and Email Addresses? 

It has, on occasion, been necessary to close the school, in the past this has happened due to heavy snowfall.  However, 

such events are extremely rare and the school would only be closed reluctantly and as a last resort.  Every effort will be 

made to maintain the continuous operation of the school and the education of its students.  Any full or partial closure will 

be communicated to parents and staff by mobile text and by email around 07.00am.  There will also be a message on the 

school’s website if the School is closed. 

Please ensure that the school is kept informed of up to date mobile numbers and email addresses.  Please email the 

following members of staff with any changes to your contact details. 

Years 7-11 

mandrews@wallingtongirls.org.uk 

Years 12 & 13 

smccormack@wallingtongirls.org.uk 



GCSE Prizegiving  

 

 

More photos from the evening will be loaded onto the Website next week 



Clubs and Opportunities for our Students 

VIOLIN PERFORMANCE OPPORTUNITY 

Calling our WHSG higher grade violinists: 

 If you would like an opportunity to audition for a solo or 
duet part in Schindler’s List to be performed with the 
orchestra in the Spring, please come to the music 
department to collect the music. Auditions will be held in 
January. 

 

 

 

Additional Languages 

at GCSE, IGCSE or GCE 

Are students studying an additional language outside of 
school?  Would you like to sit the exam here? 

Forms will be available from the Exams Office from:  

Monday 6 January 2020 

for completion and return by: 

11am on Friday 24 January 2020 

 
Exam fees for additional languages are payable by the 

student.  Please ask at the Exams Office for details. 

Year 9 5Year 9 5--aa--side Football Interhouseside Football Interhouse  

Where: Field 

When: Thursday 28 November  

3 - 4.15pm 

Who: Team of 7 

 
**we will be starting promptly at 3pm 
** you must wear football boots 

Art Clubs 
 

Our 6th form run Tuesday Art Clubs start their second rotation 
on Tuesday 26 November; limited amount of extra spaces 

available. 
Students have been sent an email as to how to sign up. 

Year 10 Netball InterhouseYear 10 Netball Interhouse  

Where: Courts 
When: Monday 2 December 3 - 4.15pm 
Who: Team of 9 
 
Year 7 Netball Interhouse 

Where: Courts 
When: Wednesday 20 November 
 3 - 4.15pm 
Who: Team of 9 
 
**Games captain to organise teams 
 
In both cases we will be starting promptly at 3pm 



Faraday Challenge 2019/2020 

One of our two teams won the GLT event and brought back a lovely trophy as well as a cash prize for each student. On top of 
that they will be invited to the reginal competitions at the IET  in June. I am very proud of our students who worked hard and 
in the end convinced through great teamwork. 

 

On Thursday 7 November 12 girls from each of the schools in the Trust Wallington, Nonsuch and Carshalton girls attended the 
Faraday Challenge with a company called Airbus.  

When we got there, we were told to split into teams of six people and start designing our inventions. Our team sat there 
brainstorming ideas for ages until we all eventually built up our own ways of inventing our prototypes, unfortunately this led to 
everyone having different views about what to do as our final project to present at the end. After issues with teamwork we al l 
sat down and drew out our ideas until it became clear what was best. Once everyone had agreed we all knew what we were 
doing, and our prototype sprung into life. We are so grateful to have won todays challenge and we can’t wait to attend the 
next one. 

Roxanne 

 

No Thursday 7 November two teams from WHSG attended the Faraday challenge at Nonsuch School. We competed against 
four teams from Carshalton Girls and Nonsuch. The aim of the competition was to create a prototype of something that could 
help Airbus (the competition sponsor) to attend to people in a time of need (e.g. flooding). To start with, we had to come up 
with our original ideas and plan what to do. We struggled deciding on what idea to continue forward with but after lots of 
discussion we settled on our main idea. Throughout building our prototype we faced many challenges including budgeting our 
money to make sure we could buy everything we needed. We also had trouble with attaching our motor as it kept getting 
caught in wires but after a few rearrangements we got it working. We then had to present our prototype and idea to the five 
other teams and the judge. Once we had finished our presentation we were then asked some challenging questions about our 
prototype and our teamwork during the day.  At the end of the day we were very pleased to find out we had won the 
competition with a total of 73 points, and will progress to the regional final. 

Holly 





For Students in Years 9 & 10 








